
MCCNE BOD MONTHLY MEETING MINUTES 

October 6, 2022 
    
Meeting Information 

Date October 6, 2022 
Meeting Time 6:50 PM with 16 Members Present  
Meeting Ended 8:00 PM 
Location – Post Office Pub Grafton MA & Zoom Conference  

 
Officers Attending: 

 Jim Silverman – President 
 Rob Collari - Treasurer 

 Paul Breault - Vice President 
 Jack O’Quinn- Secretary 

  

Board of Directors Attending: 
 Paul Groppi  Rob Grahn  Bill Watkins 

 

 Bob Hand 
 Jonathan Woodward 
  

 Iyman Musa 
  

 Carl Genatascio -Z 
  

 

 Members at Large:  
Roberta Silverman 
Beverly Groppi 
Cristy Rosenhahn  

 Fil Ferrauto -Z 
George Farazo-Z 
Bob Alessio 
(nonmember)             

Reports 
BOD Meeting approved minutes from the September 2022 BOD Meeting 
 
Treasurer’s Report – Rob Collari 
A lot of activity this month, all Good, Collections are up to date. Google email fees started this 
month,  
Wild Apricot must be renewed next month (November) 
 
Membership Report – Bill Watkins 
Membership as of October 6, 2022, 193 Active, 5 New, (last 30 days) 29 Pending Renewal 
 
Webmaster’s Report – Iyman Musa 
Website is up to date. Car Show season Pictures are up on site. Points are up on the website. 
2023 calendars’ being put together for sale to benefit the charities.  
 
 



 
 
 
MCA Corner – Paul Groppi 

 Looking for clubs to host shows in the upcoming years  
 New BOD, & Members have been elected for a 1 year term 

 
Judges Corner – Paul Groppi 

 Judging worked out well for our shows 
 8 non member’s cars did score higher points, and received trophy’s,  

though not eligible for the points program 
 Points program results are uploaded to the website, along with Jimmy Mirras Grille 

medallion and Jeff Smith’s Norm Minor Trophy award 
 Discuss reducing to 4 shows per year, or stay with 5 to avoid “ties” within the points 

program 
 
Activities Corner – Bill Watkins / Jonathan Woodward / Rob Collari 

 Gray Ghost Weekend (Oct. 14-16th) in VT. Has 9 cars registered, and a new route is 
planned 

 Lindsey’s in Wareham MA, a date has to be set for early November 5th or 12th 
 
Old Business 

 Bob G. has gotten positive responses overall on the Devens show 
 Some concerns over the opening of Dunkin Donuts due to restroom usage 

 
New Business  

 All shows need to be reviewed or adjusted to facilitate a larger car turnout 
 Setup a special meeting to discuss some details, i.e. due to other shows going on in that 

area, weather, and possible fees paid for the grounds usage, etc. 
 Pictures of members cars can be placed on the dash plaques given out at each show for 

a price of $25.00 (need to work out details for roll out for next year) 
 Discussions on various area car clubs staying active due to a variety of factors 
 Discussions about a possible “joint venture” with Mustangs of Massachusetts, (MOM) 

for the Fitchburg show 
 White’s of Westport Banquet has to start being planned for March 2023 
 20 years of a club membership (being active) could receive a medallion. Paul G, and 

Iyman M. to work this out 
 Prices per person for the banquet also need to be worked out 

 
 
 

 Respectfully Submitted by Jack O’Quinn, MCCNE Secretary 10/26/2022 
 


